

## GOVERNMENT OF THE FEDERATED STATES OF MICRONESIA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

February 05, 2015

Mr. Joseph M. Daisy President College of Micronesia, FSM Palikir, Pohnpei FM 96941

Dear President Daisy,

On behalf of President Mori and the FSM Task Force on National Unity, I would like to express our profound appreciation to you and your administration for the warm reception of the President and members of his Task Force when meeting with the Students and Staff of the College of Micronesia – National Campus last Thursday, 29th January 2015. The level of attendance and interest reflects the significance and importance attached to fully understanding the implications of the Chuuk State Secession Initiative, which has been placed on the March 3, 2015 General Election Ballot.

The President is committed to uphold his solemn duty to promote national unity and advance the principles enshrined in the FSM Constitution.

Accordingly, I am also writing to seek your usual kind assistance in considering similar meeting arrangements for the President and his Task Force with the Students and Staff of the College of Micronesia – Chuuk Campus in the afternoon of February 9, 2015.

Your timely and favorable response is greatly appreciated. Kindly direct all correspondence, questions, and coordination details to the Task Force Secretariat, Mr. Fabian Nimea. He can be reached at cell phone: 691-926-5461 or email address: <a href="mailto:fnimea85@gmail.com">fnimea85@gmail.com</a>. Additionally, if I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Leo A. Paldam, Jr. Chief of Staff

Xc: Mr. Fabian Nimea, Secretariat of the FSM Task Force on National Unity.